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We agree with the proposal, as written, to require all funds to use the Inline XBRL format. Many 

investment management companies today already prepare at least some portion of their 

disclosures using Inline XBRL, therefore it will be a straightforward process to add additional 

disclosures in that same format, using the same applications they already use. Similarly, data 

users, including investors, the Commission, and other researchers, are also accustomed to using 

data prepared in XBRL. Opting for a different data standard would vastly increase the cost of 

report preparation and analysis. 

 

The XBRL standard is based on a single data model, embodied in the “XBRL taxonomy.” This 

approach ensures that regulators can make changes in requirements efficiently, by making one 

change in the taxonomy that is then referenced by the tools used by issuers to prepare their 

reports, and by the tools used by consumers to extract and analyze the data. ESG reporting is 

unfamiliar territory and requirements are likely to change over time; the ability of the Commission 

to make changes easily is particularly important in this reporting domain.  

 

The alternative to XBRL would be to create a custom XML schema. Doing so would be recreating 

what is already available in the XBRL standard. An XML schema would impose additional burdens 

on issuers, data users, and the Commission.  

 

SEC proposal question 130. What costs or other burdens (e.g., related to personnel, systems, 

operations, compliance, etc.) would the proposed Inline XBRL requirements impose on funds? 

Please provide quantitative estimates to the extent available.  

 

Funds that already provide disclosures in Inline XBRL format will have minimal change to their 

current process. Those that do not report in Inline XBRL, such as Unit Investment Trusts (UIT) 

will need to identify the appropriate applications to use and may need additional time to move up 

the learning curve.  

 

SEC proposal question 131. How long is it likely to take for vendors and filers to develop solutions 

for tagging the disclosure required by our proposed amendments?  

 

Most providers that work with investment management companies are already able to prepare 

Inline XBRL filings. They will be able to adapt their applications once they have received technical 

and rule-related guidance and have obtained copies of the newly required taxonomy elements. 

We strongly recommend making an EDGAR Beta testing environment available so that vendors 

can prepare and submit test filings prior to the initial compliance date and work out any issues in 

advance. We suggest allowing early testing 12-15 months prior to the first mandatory compliance 

date.  

 

SEC proposal question 132. Are any other amendments necessary or appropriate to require the 

submission of the proposed information required to be submitted in Inline XBRL? What changes 

should we make and why?  

 








